MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

MAY 17, 2005, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Supervisor Schmidt, Clerk Leech, Treasurer Schultz, Trustees Parker and Martel

Absent:  None                                     Also present:  Audience 51

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. following the pledge to the flag.

2. Public Comments: None.

3. Minutes of the April 19, 2005 board meeting were approved and filed for audit.
4. Expenditures were approved as submitted.

5. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, Zoning Administrator, E911 Central Dispatch, and the Planning Commission board representative.

6. Announcements: Volunteers are still needed for future vacancies on Township boards and commissions.  Additional EMS and Fire Dept. personnel are always needed.  Employment applications are available in the township office or the township web site, www.torchlaketownship.org.  Correspondence: None.

7. Public Safety Building/Township Hall Project: Petitions were submitted to the board, signed by 205 residents, that read as follows:  “We, the undersigned, Torch Lake Township registered voters, by our signatures hereto, are requesting the Board to stop the bid process on the proposed new fire hall/ambulance, township building until a consensus is achieved between the Board and its constituents.  A large number of registered voters have repeatedly advised the Board that the building, as proposed, is too costly.  As our elected representatives, you have an obligation to listen to your constituents.  To date, you have not.  Therefore, if the Board persists in going forward, you will have reaffirmed your unwillingness to listen to your constituents, and will compel your constituents to seek a recall.  We advise you of this in the hopes that resolution and agreement can be reached.”  Attorney T. Iorio, representing the petitioners, requested the board (1) put a hold on the project and (2) establish a committee to meet and talk with representatives of the petitioners to listen to their concerns.  In discussion, the board agreed to have two board members, Parker and Schmidt, and perhaps additional persons familiar with the project, meet with small groups of the petitioners to discuss their concerns.  These meetings will be held during the three weeks from this date and a hold will be put on the project for this period of time.

8. Proposed Public Safety Building/Township Hall Facilities Project Update: The acquisition of additional land for the project has not been finalized.  The engineering plans for the project have not been finalized and the architect will be advised to suspend work on them.
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9. Zoning Amendment concerning Wineries and Sexually Oriented Business:  Martel expressed concerns regarding the amendment, among them the permitted location and lack of notification or discussion with property owners in that vicinity and language used in the definitions section of the Ordinance.  Following discussion, motion was made by Parker and seconded to approve the Zoning Amendment as presented in the memorandum from Larry Sullivan to the Planning Commission, revised date of Nov. 9, 2004.  The motion passed 4-1 by roll call vote with Martel casting the dissenting vote.

10. Parks Custodian Hiring: Motion was made by Schultz, seconded and passed 5-0 by roll call vote to offer employment to Deborah Comber as Parks Custodian.

11. 3rd Street Road End Access Improvement Estimate: Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0 to accept the recommendations in Schmidt’s letter of May 12 and hire Cyman Gardens to do the improvements per their quote of $1206.30 plus an additional $50 - $100 for the stone water dissipater.

12. Township Board Concerns: None.

13. Public Comments: It was requested the Road Commission be advised of needed road repairs, notably to Golden Beach Dr. and Creswell Road.  Disappointment was expressed in the ZBA interpretation of the Zoning Ordinance that weekly rentals are not allowed in R-1, 2, and 3.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

